

Board of Directors

Rev. Paul Anderson

Mrs. Pat Boehland

Mr. Mike Calvert

Dr. Jeff Dorman

Dr. Wilfred Pratt

Mr. Curt Rosen

Board of Advisors

Rev. Jack Aamot

Rev. Iim Anderson

Rev. Linda Rios Brook

Rev. Glen Carlson

Rev. Larry Christensen

Rev. Bob Cottingham

Dr. Paul Cross

Rev. Dave Housholder

Rev. Nick Ittzes

Rev. Luthor Nelson

Mrs. Carolyn Quehl

Rev. Don Richman

Rev. Del Rossin

Rev. David Sulack

Rev. Allen Swanson

Dr. Morris Vaagenes

April 2, 2004

Mr. Jeffrey Wanchena Director, Pacem in Terris PO Box 418 St. Francis, MN 55070

Dear Jeffrey,

God's grace and peace to you, in Jesus' name! The mission of The Master's Institute is to equip the heart, head and hands of servant-leaders for Kingdom ministry. An important aspect of this is not just learning about, but practicing, the disciplines of the faith that the character of Jesus might be formed in the hearts of our students. Bringing students and staff to Pacem for silent retreats is an important discipline of the faith we practice to help develop such practices as an ongoing discipline in the lives of our students as they go forth in ministry.

Pacem in Terris is therefore, a vital partner with us at MI in carrying out our God-given vision. Furthermore, our students and staff are always impacted by the peace of Christ which fills the grounds at Pacem, and the character of Christ which is easily seen in your life, and the life of staff members.

Thank you for your ministry to us, in Christ's name. When we are at Pacem, we know that your concern is not only for us, but for the families we have left at home in order to come apart for our silent retreats. Thank you for the care and compassion of Christ which we are encountered with when we come to Pacem.

In God's Unshakable Love,

Michael R. Bradley Executive Director